Minutes of the meeting of the CICA Housing Committee, Sunday April 15, 2012 at 7:30 at the Parish House
Present: Donna Damon, Mabel Doughty, Bob Earnest, Beth Howe, Ruth Slagle and Erin Whetham

Absent: Deb Hall, David Whiston, John Wilson.

1.  Update on SHR Construction

Bob reported that the closing with MSHA is tentatively scheduled for April 24.  He is working hard to meet all the requests for additional closing documents from MSHA, particularly Linda Uhl, their legal person.  Genesis has been reviewing pieces that we have generated to see if they are likely to pass muster.  They have also helped to get the closing scheduled.

Design changes have involved flipping the building front to back and putting the septic system on the north rather than the south side of th4e building, which involved moving the building a bit.  Covered front porches are being added.  All the documents such as house prints, site work prints and specifications have been updated.

As construction of the road and preparation of the site have progressed, ground water is an issue.  We already discussed rain gardens for dealing with the springs.  Since the water table is higher than we had originally estimated, the basements will be made shallower.

Construction of the building by Keiser began last week.  Bob will visit with the Energy Star rater later this week.

Construction schedule:

Chebeague Sand and Gravel will finish the foundation hole by 4/27.
Pouring of concrete for footer, then walls starts 4/30

Structures arrive 5/21 and 5/22

Structures set 5/23-5/24

Hookups, drywall splices, finish painting and landscaping after 5/25

Celebrate 6/30

This was a report and no substantive changes were made by the Committee.

2.  Update on Application process

Beth reported that the Tenant Selection Committee is made up of Deb Bowman, Linda Brewster, Tom Cushman, Joan Robinson and Cheryl Stevens.  They met today to go over the process for evaluating applications.  

There has been only one applicant as of the morning of 4/15 which was the deadline [but on Monday morning there were three more applications in the real and the email].  She said she thought it might be because people are not sure the project will be finished by July 1.  The group discussed advertising more – on Bev’s website and in the May Calendar.

3.  Update on 226 South Road

Beth said she, Deb and David had gone to see Cito Selinger.  The bottom line of the discussion with him was that silent second mortgages are a good mechanism, and that simpler is better in the design of deed restrictions to keep a house affordable.  The subcommittee has not done any more work on developing the deed restrictions since this visit, but hope to proceed as SHR administrative work tails off.  Beth will be away in May but David and Deb can keep going.
4.  Update on CICA farming projects

Bob said that he had heard from Chris Wolff at the Island Institute that we are likely to have our community/school garden Island Institute Fellow project funded.  

Erin said that she will have three pieces of land this summer – the land at Jonathan’s which is currently planted in garlic, which will be harvested in August, land lent by Dianne Lukac and Steve Sillin at the old Curit Farm, and some land lent by Leila Bisharat in her field.  Erin is planning to start a CSA on a small scale.  She has also produced a very colorful brochure about Lone Goat Farm.
Respectfully submitted,

Beth Howe
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